
GLENDALE HIGH SCHOOL 

WEEKLY BULLETIN 

May 2nd – May 6th 2022 
Please Visit Our Glendale High School Website for More Information About Our School 

Calendar: 

May 1st National Principals Day  May 11th National School Nurses Day 
May 2nd Banking Day Schedule   May 25th  Senior Awards Night – 7pm 
May 3rd Odd Day    May 27th PNMA Assembly 
May 4th Even Day    May 30th Memorial Day – School Closed            
May 5th Odd Day     

May 6th Even Day 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Seniors 

 
 

Graduation Practice June 13th @ 9:00 am 
Graduation Ceremony June 13th @ 6:00 pm 

Parking for Graduation Ceremony 
If your parent/guardian or one of your guests requires handicap parking on Graduation Day, please 

contact Ms. Ohanian either by e-mail lohanian@gusd.net or by calling (818) 242-3161 ext. 81112 by 

Friday, May 27th. Within your correspondence, please include the graduate's name, the name of the 

handicapped person(s) and one companion. 

This Month Testing: 
 

AP Exam – May 2nd – 13th 

Check with your AP Teacher for Dates and Times 

Happy Teacher Appreciation Week 

May 2nd – 6th  

It’s time to show them our love and appreciation so let’s give the teachers in our lives a special 

thanks for all that they do!  That’s because Teaching is a work of Heart! 

School Nutrition Week 

May 2nd – 6th  

mailto:lohanian@gusd.net


 

YEARBOOKS!  Our 2022 yearbook should arrive near the end of May!  You can secure your own copy at 

YearbookForever.com or you can the QR Code on the door of the ASB Room.  Follow us on Instagram: 

@nitrosyearbook!   Order your GHS yearbook now!  Our sales are limited and if you need any help contact 

Mr. Livingston. 

 
Grad Nite will be on June 17th.  Tickets are sold out.  You can still add your name to the waitlist this 

week just in case more tickets become available.  If you have any questions please contact Mr. Livingston 

for more details. 

College Info  
    
If you are planning to attend a 4-year University this fall or if you are going to enlist in the US 

Military.  Please go see Mr. Livingston once you have made your decision about your future. 
 
If you are an incoming 11th or 12th grader, and you want to take Ms. Palmer’s Summer College 

entrance essay class, please email her your name, your student ID number, and your grade in the 
fall.  She will be teaching this course in Room 4218 every school day at 1:30, and she will help you 
with all 8 UC prompts, the Common App, supplements, and more.  So, if you need help with getting 
into college next year, contact Ms. Palmer and take her college entrance class this summer at GHS. 
 
     

    
 

Sports 
 

Coach Bailey is looking for athletes to be a part of next year’s Cross Country and Track Teams!  If you 
are interested, stop by Room 4203 at snack or lunch from April 4/22 until the end of May.  
 
Boys’ Basketball Team – Nitro Ballers! Tryouts are being held on Tuesday, June 14th from 8 am to 10 am in 
the Main Gym.  Tryouts are open for any GHS student who is interested in making the team for next year!   
 

Girls’ Lacrosse Squad Team – On Saturday, May 1st our girls’ WON the LAX-A-Palooza Tournament, at 
Laguna Hills High School! To Secure their championship, they defeated Yorba Linda, El Dorado and 
Woodbridge!  The Dynamiters offense was led by Jet Brow, Kelly Galindo and Mihiro Okubo, while the defense 
was led by Edna Cardona, Vielka Lopez and Victoria Meneses.  They were backed up with strong performances 
in the goal by Hanna Quast and Gabby Escobedo-Maldanado! Amazing work, ladies! 

https://glendalehigh.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98dbbc38965af9c1734b0ec33&id=111a0ab081&e=26d480662e


Boys’ Lacrosse Varsity Team – They made it into the CIF Playoffs and on Monday, May 2nd they came up a 
bit short in their first-round matchup against Mission Viejo!  But Congratulations on another successful season! 
Girls’ Lacrosse Varsity Team – On Thursday, May 5th our team will have their own first playoff game on the 
road against San Marcos.  
 
Girls’ Varsity Softball Team – On Thursday, April 28th WON their season against Muir! Great work, ladies! 
 

Varsity Baseball Team – On Tuesday, April 26th our boys’ WON the Tornadoes of Hoover. They played their 
final game of the season and WON against Hoover on April 29th.  
 
Track & Field – Congratulations to our boys’ and girls’ members, who represented GHS at the Pacific League 
Finals last week!  You all make us so proud!  
 

Swim Team – On Thursday, April 28th Liana Pooladi from Clark has qualified for the CIF Prelims in swim at the 
Marguerite Aquatic Center in Mission Viejo! 
 

Golf – On Wednesday, April 27th Nitro golfer Zachary Jaramilla scored a round of 114 in his final golf match at 
Brookside Golf Course! Congratulations Zachary!  Well Done! 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Congrats to Sebastian Aviles-Maya who was named the Adelante Latino Essay Scholarship Winner! 
 

WCE Nationals 2022 
Hooray for the Class of 2022! After two years of no attendance to Nationals, GHS Dance MADE it to WCE 

NATIONALS 2022!  Three years after our last showing at WCE in 2019, we returned with 4 NATIONAL TITLES!  We 

dedicate all of this to classes of 2020 and 2021 who kept the program going even after the shut down! 

 

 Silver Soloists:  Theo Palmiery, 12th Grade, First Place National Champion 

 4th Place - Larry Latiza, 11th Grade 

7th Place - Jacob Barrash, 12th Grade 
 

 Silver 4th Place – Small Female Hip Hop   
 

 Gold 1st Place – Extra Small Contemporary 

 Gold 2nd Place – Small Coed Hip Hop   

Gold 5th Place – Large Contemporary 

Gold 6th Place – Large Coed Hip Hop 
 

 1st Place Senior – Dance Drill 

2nd Place Junior – Dance Drill 
  

 1st Place – Coed Dance 2022 (This makes 22 First place Titles in this division since 1999!) 



  

   
 
 
 

General Announcements 
 

Calling all Nitros!  It’s time to put your Lip-Syncing skills to the test!  The Drama Department is hosting its first 

Annual Lip Sync Battle on Thursday, May 26th.  Groups, individuals and teachers are all encouraged to participate.  The 
winning performance will receive a cool prize and the love of your Nitro community.  If you are interested in 
participating, please go to a mandatory meeting at lunch Wednesday, May 4th in the Little Theater, Room 2225. 
Contact Mrs. Donohue for more information.  The room is right across the way from the library in the corner. 

The Powderpuff Football Game will be held on June 3rd @ 7pm at Moyse Staduim.   
 

Nitros!  Are you interested in taking a 2 day-a-week, afterschool Choir Class next year through GCC?  
The class will be right here at GHS and you will also ear college credit.  Both experienced singers and 
beginners are both welcome.  If you’re interested please fill out the survey that Dr. Wolf emailed to 

you on April 4th.  Lift up your voice and take the Choir class next year at GHS. 

The City of Glendale is looking for Seniors who desire a summer job working at local parks, in childcare 
programs, in sports programs, or even at local pools.  An email with a link was sent to you if you are interested 
in applying.  If you have more questions about this opportunity, please see Ms. Ohanian.  
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/glendaleca 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.governmentjobs.com%2Fcareers%2Fglendaleca&data=04%7C01%7CJMaghaguian%40Glendaleca.gov%7Cb1312aa3ca26427faf2308da11ca174d%7Ce5115311f6c3421bbc03a5d8c79bf546%7C0%7C0%7C637841856927894942%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=9MG2%2FYK75NS4yUuUoe%2FgtjiRGvCZzfOa1oNtMHujOyY%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      
 

Attention all students. In case you are not aware, GHS students are not allowed to leave for lunch. It has been 
brought to administrators' attention that many students are leaving at lunch to buy food and return to campus. This is not 

allowed unless you are a senior who does not have a 5th or 6th-period class. If you have any questions please see one of 
the Assistant Principals.  

 

 
Super Tutors are available for free tutoring in all subjects. The tutors are your peers who are 
willing to dedicate their extra time to help students like you. They have a flexible schedule with 
various subjects, both before and after school and during lunch. Please take advantage of this 
program if you are struggling in any subject. For more information, check our website for the Super 
Tutor flyer! 

     
The Cientificos Locos Mad Scientist Lab for Robotics, Manufacturing and Sustainability invites you to come 

discuss the dangers involving vaping and smoking.  For more information about TUPE contact Ms. 

Simonyan, Assistant Principle. 
 
  
 

 
Glendale High School 

  

Summer School 2022 
 

  Dates: June 21 – July 25, 2022 
   Semester 1: June 21 – July 7, 2022 

Semester 2: July 8 – July 25, 2022  

(Monday, July 4th is a holiday/no 

school). 

 

Summer School Bell Schedule 
8:30 am - 10:55 am Period 1 

10:55 am - 11:15 am Snack 

11:20 am - 1:45 pm Period 2 

    Summer APEX Schedule  

2:00 pm - 4:25 pm  
 

 

All students/parents will receive a RUVNA 

email/text message to conduct the 
screening and will get a QR code that must 

be scanned when they get their 

temperature checked on campus.  
 

Notes: 

1) Additional information will be available 
as we approach the end of this school year. 

2) The 2022-2023 school year will begin on 

Wednesday, August 17th 

  
 



 

  SALON SERVICE HOURS THURSDAY-FRIDAY 2:45pm-3:30pm       
                                                       All services end by 6pm (818) 246-4984  

  

The Cosmetology Salon will be open for students and staff members to receive all kinds of great services, 
including blowouts, haircuts, hair coloring, makeup and more.  The salon will be open from after school until 

6pm on Thursdays and Fridays.  Last day serving clients will be on Friday, May 20th.  Bring a friend 
and you will both receive 50% off of your services.  Please see the Ms. Harris, on the second floor of the 
cafeteria building, for more information. 

 

 

After School Classes: 
GUSD CTE department is offering after-school classes for high school students. If you are interested in 3D Game 

Design, Cosmetology or Lifeguarding, please visit the counseling office or the CTE website, 

https://www.gusd.net/Page/13847, for more information. 

  

All Students need to bring their ID Cards to the Student Store when making any kind of payments or donations. Students 
needing to pick up their textbook, please do so during SNACK AND LUNCH. Students who DO NOT have a Period 5 th & 6th 
or NO Period 6th & 7th, need to have a sticker on their Student ID Card in order to leave after 4th or 5th Period.  Stop by room 
1110 with a current class schedule to get your sticker.  

 

Restorative Practices at Glendale High School 
            Ms. Stafford, GHS’s Restorative Practices Coach, uses conflict resolution/Tier 2 Restorative Practices to help 

students find solutions and repair relationships.  This is achieved through respectful conversations that have agreed-upon 

rules and expectations of behavioral conduct.  To request a conflict resolution appointment with Ms. Stafford, please fill 

out and submit the referral on this site.  Once the form is submitted, she will contact you to set up a time to discuss the 

conflict you are facing and determine next steps for mediation. 

 

PROCEDURES FOR WORK PERMITS:  Please follow the Steps below: 
Visit the GHS Website:  https://www.gusd.net/domain/2261 

Click on Work Permit to print out the application.  Make sure to fill it out completely and PRINT clearly.  Remember your 
Social Security.  Take the completed application to room 4112 to your Counselor.  They will check your grades, Grad Status, 
credits, behavior, and attendance. And then give final approval.  Once approved, take your application to room 4113 
during SNACK or LUNCH TIME ONLY.  The office will inform you on when you may pick up your WORK PERMIT.  If you are 
unable to print the application from home you can pick one up in room 1110, in the Main Office during SNACK OR LUNCH. 
 

           

                                                                    

Whether you're buying school supplies for the 
kids or renting a car for your next family 
vacation, PTA members can save money on 
everyday purchases thanks to National PTA 
Member Offers and California PTA Member 
Offers. 

 

https://www.gusd.net/Page/13847
https://www.gusd.net/domain/2261
https://www.gusd.net/cms/lib/CA01000648/Centricity/Domain/2261/Student%20Work%20Permit.pdf
https://glendalehigh.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98dbbc38965af9c1734b0ec33&id=aec197dbdb&e=26d480662e
https://glendalehigh.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98dbbc38965af9c1734b0ec33&id=42ab8a3ef7&e=26d480662e
https://glendalehigh.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98dbbc38965af9c1734b0ec33&id=42ab8a3ef7&e=26d480662e
https://glendalehigh.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98dbbc38965af9c1734b0ec33&id=f94304d903&e=26d480662e
https://glendalehigh.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98dbbc38965af9c1734b0ec33&id=f94304d903&e=26d480662e

